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2018 Club Officers
President - Shirley P.

Vice President - Gordon S.
Secretary - open

Treasurer - Deanna G.
NCCC Governor - Dean E.

 The Antelope Valley Corvette Club originated in 1969 and will celebrate its 49th 
birthday in 2018. Our club has meetings on the 1st Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. We 

meet at The Sizzler, 853 W Palmdale Blvd, Palmdale.If you would like to eat dinner first, please 
come at 6:00. Any potential new members are welcome to attend a meeting. All new members 

must own a Corvette.



AVCC CLUB MEMBERS DO: 

1.  Attend club parties 

2.  Enter local parades 

3.  Enter and/or attend car 
shows 

4.  Participate in fun runs 

5.  Autocross 

6.  Participate in other car 
club events 

7.  Contribute to local 
charities 

8.  Attend club socials every 
month 

9.  Hold club picnics (movie 
runs, etc.) 

There are many different 
types of Corvettes in the 

club, from old to new, original 

to custom. There are also 
several anniversary editions 

and a couple of pace cars.

1. Cover page 

2. Club Information 

3.Presidents Report 

4.Meeting Minutes of 

1/3/2018 

5.NCCC President’s message 

6.NCCC Sponsorship Director message 

7. Sunshine! 

18. Whats Happening! 

9. Corvette Attitude and trivia 

10.December pictures 

11.Featured member Corvette 

12. 10 YEAR MEMBER 

13. AV stuff 

14. Stuff not in the A.V. 

15. Links to there clubs 

16. Our Sponsor A.V. Chevrolet 

The Vette Voice is the official publication of the Antelope Valley Corvette Club. It is 
published monthly after the business meeting,

and is distributed to all club members in good standing, to potential members interested 
in joining the club and to other clubs in the

area.

Articles that pertain to Corvettes, A.V.C.C members, or the Antelope Valley are always 
welcomed.

The Antelope Valley Corvette Club is a non-profit organization formed by those who are 
proud of America’s greatest and longest

lived sports car, the CORVETTE! We are the true meaning of “pride of ownership”.

Annual membership dues are $36 per year, per member ($60 per couple).

Also required to join the Antelope Valley Corvette Club, members must join our national 
organization of National Council of Corvette

Clubs (NCCC).
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None submitted

AV Corvettes web page

AV Corvettes on facebook

NCCC 
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NCCC West 

AVCC Presidents  Report

https://www.facebook.com/Antelope-Valley-Corvette-Club-109373822426969/?ref=ts
http://www.corvettesnccc.org
http://www.ncccwcregion.org
http://www.corvettesnccc.org
http://www.avcorvettes.com
http://www.avcorvettes.com
https://www.facebook.com/Antelope-Valley-Corvette-Club-109373822426969/?ref=ts
http://www.ncccwcregion.org


Business Meeting Minutes for 
January by June
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ANTELOPE VALLEY CORVETTE CLUB 
MEETING MINUTES January 3, 2018 

CALL TO ORDER: 
• Shirley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Sizzler Steakhouse in Palmdale. 
• Lynda Ortiz (guest secretary for tonight’s meeting) and Gerald returned. Gerald has a 1996 C4 

MINUTES:  
• December minutes were e-mailed to the members   Motion to approve the minutes was passed.   

TREASURER’S REPORT:  
• Nelly presented the treasurer’s report for December: 

• Deposits - $86.63 
▪ Outflows - $121.85 
▪ Balance as of 12/31/17:  $2719.15 

Motion to approve the report was passed. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

• Shirley discussed the Lancaster Christmas Parade and the great turnout.  The club won first place for car clubs, we 
outdid all other car clubs! 

• Shirley presented Dean with a plaque for being a 10-year member. It is the second time he has joined this club. He 
also belonged in the 1970’s, 

• The club still needs a Secretary. 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

• Gordon was absent. A trip is planned for the Museum of Failures on February 20. Meet at the Westside Park and 
Ride at 10:30 a.m. Date may be changed since there was a mention of February 13 also. Shirley will contact Gordon 
for correct details, email will follow. 

• February 17 a trip to Lincoln Memorial Shrine in Redlands. Details to follow. 
NCCC:  

• Nothing much to report. Big event is Mike’s barbecue on January 20 in Escondido at 1:00 p.m. 
SUNSHINE: 

• Birthdays for January are Rick on the 10th, Gordon on the 3rd, Wendy on the 27th. No anniversaries. 
NEW BUSINESS:   

• What will be done with the extra money we have. Numerous charities were mentioned: American Cancer Society, 
DACA, St. Jude’s (not local), City of Hope, Veteran’s Home (they can tell us what they need) and Jacob Heffner 
Foundation. A vote for two of the following took place. City of Hope (10 votes), American Cancer Society (1 vote), 
Jacob Heffner (3 votes) and Veteran’s home (lots of votes). The winners are City of Hope, and the Veteran’s Home. 
Twelve Hundred dollars will be split between the two charities. 

MISCELLANEOUS:  
• Dean mentioned that no cards to be sent out, but you’ll receive an email and then print out the membership card. 
• The 50/50 raffle was $41.50. Steve won. 
• At the last meeting, discussions were held about the socials. The members submitted their choices and Shirley 

pulled the next restaurant – Black Angus on January 17 at 6:00 p.m. 
• Kemo had an email about a yellow 1969 Corvette for sale. 
• Quartzsite is on the 20th with the swap meet. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE JANUARY 2018
January 2018 starts a New Year. 2017 is now history and we start fresh with a New Year to make memories. Whatever you did in 2017, 
you have the chance to start again being better or trying something you may have never thought you could do. Today is the start of a 
New Day, New Week, New Month, New Year, and a New Future. 
I have several things to share with you as we start the New Year. First I want to THANK the four outgoing NCCC Board Members for 
their years of service to NCCC: Dale Samuelson-VP of Competition, Chris Reitz-Secretary, Jack Wilson-Business Manager, and 
Jeannie Ruston-Sergeant at Arms, and WELCOME four new members to the NCCC Elected Board: Joe Eller-VP of Competition, Rita 
Robison-Secretary, Jim Walton- Business Manager, and Debbie Schafer-Sergeant at Arms. I look forward to working with the new 
members and the remaining board during my last year as NCCC President. 
Two very exciting things for 2018 are very special for NCCC. As NCCC President I have an appointment to the National Corvette 
Museum as one of the 15 NCM Board Members. Each year the NCM Board reviews a list of names submitted for nomination to the 
NCM “Hall of Fame”. This nomination is one of the highest recognitions and honors to a person for contributions to the creating, 
maintaining, and future of the Corvette hobby. 
This year in September during the Anniversary Celebration at the NCM, my good friend and longtime NCCC member Mike Yager will 
be honored and inducted into the NCM “Hall of Fame”. I have known Mike since the early days of selling small Corvette items at 
NCCC Governors meetings and events. Mike has been and is still a huge supporter of NCCC. Mid America Motorworks (MAM) has 
supported NCCC as a Platinum sponsor for years. I am so proud that I am on the NCM board and one of the votes to honor Mike in 
the Corvette Enthusiasts Category. 
Sitting on the 15 member board of the NCM are many well-known people. The President of Western States Council of Corvettes 
(WSCC), the Representative for the National Corvette Restorer Society (NCRS), the Marking Manager for GM, the Corvette Plant 
Manager, the NCM Executive Director, and many other well-known Corvette individuals make up this very dedicated board. One 
member is the well-known disk jockey Lon Helton from Nashville. I got to know Lon on a personal level at one of the board meetings 
in my second year on the NCM board. Talking about NCCC and the new NCCC charity St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital, Lon 
shared with me that he sits on the board for St. Jude. Lon offered to get a signed guitar by several famous Country Music singers that 
we could use to raise money for St Jude. At the December 2017 NCM Board meeting I received a new guitar signed by over 15 famous 
Country Music Stars. The NCCC Charity Committee plans to raffle this Guitar in 2018 and draw the winner at Mid-America’s Funfest 
event at the Saturday night concert September 22nd. Details about the raffle will be in the NCCC Winter Blues Bars coming out in 
February 2018 and also on the NCCC Web Site. Tickets will be $10 each or 3 for $25. The list of singers is very impressive. And 100% 
of funds raised will go to St Jude. 
As 2017 ends, I look back at all the changes we have all experienced in NCCC and the world. Life is never easy, and change is hard. 
The good part is we have the ability to make changes again and again. If something doesn’t work, we can re-arrange and try again to 
make it better. Nothing is set in stone in NCCC. When new members join NCCC they bring new ideas. When NCCC changes Elected 
Officers, new ways and ideas are shared. I have always been an “idea guy”. How can we do this different and better? This is part of 
what I wrote about last month with setting “GOALS” in your life. One of the changes in 2017 was the way the NCCC 2018 membership 
card was sent to all NCCC members. There have been a few bumps in the process and I promise you we will work on making it better. 
NCCC is looking at a company to mail out a membership card each year in the future. It was one of my “goals” to cut cost with the old 
NCCC Distribution Center and create a new way to get everyone a card each year. I know a lot of members are unhappy with the 
electronic membership card. I would ask you to hang in there as the NCCC Board looks at ways to improve everyone receiving their 
card. 
Next month in the President’s February message, look for information about the 2018 NCCC Annual Corvette Convention in New 
Orleans. Registration opens several days after my message on the 1st of the month. Also attached will be information on how to get 
chances on the new Guitar with all the famous County Singers Signatures 
Until next month, be happy with life and make the most of what we all have. We never know what tomorrow may bring! Take care, stay 
warm, and may God bless you all. 
Dave Heinemann  
President NCCC

Dave Heinemann 
NCCC President
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Sponsorship Message to All NCCC Members
NCCC is funded in part by donations from our sponsors. These financial 

donations are used to add to the general fund of NCCC to offset 
membership costs as well as providing support to the annual NCCC 

convention. One of the benefits that some sponsors receive is web site 
advertising with their company logo and link from our NCCC website. 

They also have the opportunity ( dependent on their level of support) to 
send a message to all of our members up to four times a year. In order 

to maintain these sponsorship levels, it is requested that you, as an 
NCCC member, patronize our sponsors. With that said, Corvette America 

and Condon Skelly have requested that the following information be 
provided to our members. 

Thanks!  
Debbie Lindsey  

NCCC Director of Sponsorship

Debbie Lindsey NCCC 
Sponsorship Director

NCCC SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR MESSAGE 



birthdays

anniversaries

No anniversaries this month 

Gordon Sharp 3rd 
Rick Haight 10th 

 Mary Thomas 11th 
Wendy Tremblay 27th 

Sunshine Report for January
by Claire
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What’s Happening!
ANTELOPE VALLEY CORVETTE CLUB

NCCC West Coast Calendar
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Upcoming AVCC events

January 20th Museum of failure Los Angeles

February 17th Lincoln Memorial Shrine Redlands See Gordon

March 2nd-4th L.A. Classic Auto Show See Gordon

Upcoming NCC events See NCCC West coast link below

January 5th-7th Laughlin Nevada See flyer

January 20th Governors meeting Mikes bar-b-q Escodido

February 4th-11th Pirates Cruise Bahamas

http://home.earthlink.net/~cliff_harris/NCCC_WC_Region/WC_Events.html
http://home.earthlink.net/~cliff_harris/NCCC_WC_Region/WC_Events.html
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Corvette Trivia

answer on sponsor page

What was the last year of the split bumper?

b) 1973 c) 1958

Corvette Attitude

a) 1987 d) 1969
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Club pictures for December

?
Jan. 2018	 	 PAGE TEN



Featured Members Vettes
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None submitted

?



ANTELOPE VALLEY CORVETTE CLUB
Jan. 2018	 	 PAGE TWELVE

Ten Year Member Dean Erskine!



Happening in the AV
Blvd. Cruise Night on Facebook
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http://www.facebook.com/BLVDCruiseNight/
http://www.facebook.com/BLVDCruiseNight/
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STUFF NOT IN THE VALLEY
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Other Corvette Club links

Santa Clarita Corvette Club

Corvettes of Bakersfield

Simi Valley Corvettes

Las Vegas Corvette Association
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http://www.simivalleycorvettes.com
http://www.simivalleycorvettes.com
http://corvettesofbakersfield.org/
http://corvettesofbakersfield.org/
http://www.vegasvettes.com
http://www.vegasvettes.com
http://www.scvcc.org/
http://www.scvcc.org/


Our sponsor

Antelope Valley Chevrolet 
1060 West Motor ln. Lancaster 

(661) 952-2300 

AV Chevrolet website 
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Trivia answer B) 1973
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http://www.avchevy.com
http://www.avchevy.com

